

HON. TALAUEGA E. VAALELE ALE Lt. Governor



LEALOFI UIAGALELEI, ED.D Chief Election Officer

TAVAI FITI TAVAI Deputy Director

November 15, 2022

Lemanu P.S. Mauga Governor of American Samoa Office of the Governor, EOB Utulei, American Samoa

Dear Governor Lemanu,

In my capacity as Chief Election Officer, I would like to officially inform you that our Midterm Election 2022 results have been certified as required by law in Title 6, Chapter 8, section 6.0805.

In the matter of our Constitutional Amendments, five have been passed and six have been rejected as voted on by the registered voters of American Samoa on Tuesday, November 8<sup>th</sup>, 2022.

Lastly, I would like to thank you for your tremendous efforts and support shown during the preparation and execution of the 2022 Midterm Election, and the democratic principles we stand for; our voters have spoken.

Official results are enclosed for your review. I shall be happy to further discuss them with you if you so decide.

Again, thank you very much.

Respectfully,

Uiagalelei, Lealofi Chief Election Officer Certified November 15, 2022-4:45 p.m